
Year 1 Class Newsletter  
Autumn Term 2022 

 

Welcome to Year 1 – We want to welcome you and your child to year 1 at Boarshaw Primary School. We hope you all 

have had a safe and relaxing Summer holiday and are ready for the new school year. We have welcomed lots of new 

staff to the year 1 team this year and we are all looking forward to working with yourself and your child for the 

next year.  

 

Please don’t forget we regularly update Dojo about what is happening in school so if you do not 

currently have access to this please speak to your child’s teacher.  
  

Learning Challenge 
Where did the Wheels on the Bus go? 

During the first half term, Year 1 will transform into 

geographers who attempt to 

answer the question ‘where do 

the wheels on the bus go?’ This 

learning challenge will focus on 

finding out more about 

Middleton and will consist of a 

trip around our local area.  

Focus 
English – Perfectly Norman, All Aboard the London 

Bus, Recount of our trip to the woods. 

Maths – Place value within 10, addition and 

subtraction within 10. 

Science – Seasonal changes 

Design Technology – Creating a moving story book  

Art – Creating drawing based on Kadisnky 

Computing – Online safety and exploring purple mash 

RE – Christianity and sacred places 

PSHCE – Me and my relationships 

Music – finding rhythm and learning simple songs 

PE – Fundamental skills and dance  
 

Books you could share: 

   
  

Homework 
Once your child has settled into year 1 

then we will start to send weekly 

homework. This will consist of a weekly 

spelling activity linked to their phonics 

on spelling shed, a maths activity on 

Numbots and a reading book to read 

daily. Further information will be sent 

out sperately. We are asking all pupils 

to access homework online this year. Please speak to 

your class teacher if this is not possible in your home.   

PE 
Your child will have two PE lesson each week. Please 

ensure they have the correct kit in school from week 1. 

This should consist of a plain white t-shirt, plain dark 

shorts, trainers/pumps (and a plain dark 

sweatshirt/joggers for colder days). This will stay in 

school until half term then will be sent home for 

washing.      

Weekly Information 

Monday – Homework set after school for the week 

Tuesday – Dolphins PE 

Wednesday – Dolphins and Sharks PE 

Thursday – Sharks PE 

Friday – Spelling test from words set on Monday 

Don’t forget to send your child in with a water bottle 

each day.  
 

Hometime 
Please be patient at hometime as we dismiss the 

children safetly and get to know you. Please do not call 

your child over, instead encourage them to put their 

hand up then we can dismiss them to you promptly. We 

may ask you to wait if we need to speak to you to keep 

the other children safe, Thank you for your co-

operation in this matter.  

 

We are looking forward to working 

alongside you all this year. Please don’t 

hesitate to contact us via dojo or the 

office if you need to speak to us or have 

any questions.   

Miss Airey, Mrs Harrison and the Year 1 team 


